1993

S. Jeanne Haynes serves as President, a year she treasured. During Jeanne’s year, the current building
at 1455 Pine Ridged Road is completed. It was a huge leap of faith for the Association to build a center
of this size at that time and a major and thought-provoking undertaking. The 1991 Board manages the
finalization of construction from approving details through final inspections, which creates a whirlwind
of activity for the entire year. The Board demonstrates tremendous vision towards what NABOR would
become. Now we sit with an outstanding facility that has accommodated our needs for almost 30 years
and continues to be a focal point of industry activity in Collier County. Jeanne’s insight and negotiating
skills with the City of Naples also help get forward movement on changing the city codes regarding
real estate signs in the City. Naples High School graduates its first class from its present location,
which includes Mike Richardson, who eventually becomes the seventh executive officer of Naples-on-
the-Gulf Board of REALTORS®.



